
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
August 5, 1931 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 
regular session at 7:00 o'clock P. M. Those present and answering 
at roll call were: Councilmen Hall, Hirons, Holcombe, Sievert, 
and President Glassford. Councilmen Bear and Roberts were absent. 
City Manager Soderstrum, City Attorney Adams, and City Clerk 
Tomlinson were present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting held July 15th were read and 
approved. 
 
Request to install flood lights at Western Slope Auto 

 
A request from Winterburn Electric to install two flood lights at 
the Western Slope Auto Co., similar to those which had been 
installed at the Jones Bros. Service Station and the Goodrich 
Silvertown Station. All wiring to conform with the City 
electrical Ordinance. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman 
Holcombe that the request of Winterburn Electric on behalf of the 
Western Slope Auto Co. for flood lights be granted. Motion 
carried. 
 
People’s Ordinance No. 24 
 

The Proof of Publication to the Proposed People's Ordinance 
entitled, "AN ORDINANCE GRANTING TO THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMPANY OF 
COLORADO, ITS SUCCESSORS AND ASSIGNS, THE RIGHT TO LOCATE, BUILD, 
CONSTRUCT, MAINTAIN AND OPERATE INTO, WITHIN AND THROUGH THE CITY 
OF GRAND JUNCTION, A PLANT OR PLANTS AND WORKS FOR THE 
GENERATION, TRANSMISSION AND DISTRIBUTION OF ELECTRICITY AND TO 
FURNISH, SELL AND DISTRIBUTE SAID PRODUCTS TO THE CITY AND THE 
INHABITANTS THEREOF, BY MEANS OF CONDUITS, CABLES, POLES AND 
WIRES STRUNG THEREON OR OTHERWISE, OVER, UNDER, ALONG AND ACROSS 
ALL STREETS, ALLEYS, BRIDGES, PUBLIC WAYS AND PLACES IN SAID CITY 
AND FIXING THE TERMS AND CONDITIONS THEREOF, AND PROVIDING FOR 
RATES AND STANDARDS OF SERVICE", was introduced and read by the 
Clerk. It was moved by Councilman Hirons and seconded by 
Councilman Sievert that the Proof of Publication be accepted and 

filed. Motion carried. 
 
Said Proposed People's Ordinance No. 24, granting to the Public 
Service Company of Colorado said franchise was thereupon put upon 
its final passage, and the City Clerk then read said ordinance in 
full to the City Council. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman Hirons 
that the Proposed People's Ordinance No. 24, granting a franchise 
by the City of Grand Junction to the Public Service Company of 
Colorado, its successors and assigns, in accordance with the 



terms therein stated, be now passed and adopted as People's 

Ordinance No. 24 of the City of Grand Junction. Motion carried. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Holcombe and seconded by Councilman 
Hall that said Proposed People's Ordinance No. 24, granting a 
franchise by the City of Grand Junction to the Public Service 
Company of Colorado, its successors and assigns, be now passed 
and adopted as read as an ordinance of the City of Grand 
Junction. 
 
The Ayes & Nays being called, Councilmen Hirons, Hall, Holcombe, 
Sievert, and Glassford voted Aye, and there were no Councilmen 
voted No. It appearing that all of the duly elected City 
Councilmen who were present voted AYE, and said People's 
Ordinance No. 24 was declared passed and adopted by the City of 

Grand Junction. 
 
On motion of Councilman Hirons and seconded by Councilman 
Holcombe, the City Clerk was directed to publish said People's 
Ordinance No. 24 in the Daily Sentinel, a daily newspaper of 
general circulation, printed and published in said City of Grand 
Junction, and to obtain from the publisher thereof an affidavit 
of publication thereof and to make the same a part of the records 
of the City of Grand Junction. Roll was called with the following 
Councilmen voting AYE - Hall, Hirons, Holcombe, Sievert, 
Glassford. Councilmen voting NO - None. All of the Councilmen 
present voted AYE. 
 
On motion of Councilman Holcombe seconded by Councilman Sievert, 

the City Clerk was directed to certify upon said People's 
Ordinance No. 24 the regular and proper certificate of its 
introduction, reading, first passage, second reading and final 
passage, and the facts concerning its publication in the Daily 
Sentinel as shown by the records of said City and the affidavits 
of publication on file, and to attest such facts on said 
ordinance. Roll was called with the following Councilmen voting 
AYE - Hall, Hirons, Holcombe, Sievert, Glassford. Councilmen 
voting NO - None. All of the Councilmen present voting AYE, the 
President declared the motion carried. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman Hirons 
that the meeting be continued until Thursday evening, August 6th, 
at 7:30 o'clock P. M. 

 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


